

## St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

- t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074
- e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.ukw. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Friday 26th March

Dear Parents/Carers

Thank you everyone for your patience and understanding since we fully returned to school. Having two positive cases so early on was a blow but we have managed to get through this half term without any more. I know it is frustrating when children get ill with all sorts of bugs but we do have to ask children to get tested if they display any symptoms. Thank you for your understanding.

We are continually assessing our procedures and timings however as we are still having cases our current measures will stay in place after Easter. Further updates will be shared as soon as we believe it is safe to open more things up and return back to normality.

Next week we enter Holy Week and as ever in these strange times we have to think differently and creatively. None the less we will be celebrating this most important feast. We obviously cannot attend Mass as a whole school but we will take part fully in other activities.

This is always a good time to reach out and help others and next week we will be supporting CARITAS Salford, raising money for those in need and the vulnerable in our community. So on Thursday next week the children can wear non uniform in exchange for £1. I look forward as ever to your support.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





